Notice of Variances and Waivers

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Public Service Commission has received a joint petition from Florida Power & Light Company and Progress Energy Florida, Inc., filed on June 21, 2011, in Docket No. 110009-EI, seeking a variance from or partial waiver from subparagraph 25-6.0423(5)(c)4., Florida Administrative Code. The rule prescribes the time frame within which the utility must file revisions to its fuel and purchased power cost recovery filings.

Comments on the petition should be filed with the Florida Public Service Commission, Office of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850, within 14 days after publication of this notice.

A copy of the petition can be obtained from either the Office of the Commission Clerk, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850, (850)413-6770 or the Commission’s Homepage at http://www.floridapsc.com. For additional information, please contact Keino Young, Office of the General Counsel, at the above address or (850)413-6226.
